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September 17, 2008
Dear Clinicians:

On behalf of Important Steps, Inc., we would like to wish you a Happy New School Year!!!

We hope you had great and relaxing summer. 
As we enter this school year fresh and full of energy, we would like to reiterate the importance of the following NYCEIP and NYSDOH rules, as well as Important Steps, Inc. Policies and Procedures which were recently revised and that were discussed with you at our most recent In-Service Training. 
We were glad and thankful to see those of you who were able to attend the Important Steps’ September 10th, 2008 Mandatory EI In-Service training. We had a great turn out of over 100 EI providers attending!  This In-service gave all of us an opportunity to share ideas, to meet the therapists from your teams, to communicate with Important Steps’ office staff in person.  
At the In-service, we reviewed the revisions from our Policy and Procedures that are based on our renewed contract w/NYCDOHMH as well as a few more important updates from NYSDOH. We would like to shortly invigorate on this subject in this newsletter.  

The large portion of the in-service was presented by Susan DePasguale, Director of Quality Assurance Unit, on the topic of these changes in Important Steps, Inc. Policy and Procedures as well as the results of our most recent audit by NYCEIP QA Unit.  Also, at the end of the in-service all EI providers were required to sign an attestation confirming the receipt of the policy and procedures as well as our new contracts. 
In the next few days for those of you:

· who attended and turned in the contracts and attestation page the certificates of the attendance will be mailed shortly. 

· who attended and forgot to turn in the new Contract and/or Attestation that you have received our Policy and Procedures Manual please fax these documents att: Yana Miller, HR at 718-882-2166. Presently, Mrs. Miller is reviewing all the documents received at the in-service and will be contacting you shortly in the event any documents are missing from your personal file. 
· who was not able to attend, it is imperative that you make an appointment with Mrs. DePasguale to review and receive Important Steps Policy Manual by calling the above number (ext. 151) as well as with Mrs. Yana Miller, HR to sign a new contract. 
Please note if you have not signed a new contract with Important Steps, effective October 1, 2008, you will not be able to provide any EI services through Important Steps, Inc. 
The second topic of “Transition” discussed at the In-service was presented by Dr. William Carr, CPSE Administrator, who explained in depth about all transition options available for all children born in 2005. 
· Please discuss with caregivers the transition out of EIP process.  Please explain to families that EI services can be extended only if child is determined eligible for CPSE services prior to the child’s 3rd birthday.
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Therefore, all children born between:

· 09/01/08-12/31/08 are eligible to continue EI Services until 12/31/08

· 01/01/09-08/31/09 are eligible to continue EI Services until 08/31/09
Accordingly, a child should be referred to CPSE at least 120 days prior to child’s 3rd birthday. You can make the referral directly to the child’s zoned district, or contact Important Steps directly and we will make the appropriate referral.  For CPSE referrals and evaluation process, please contact our Managing CPSE Director, Alexia Volynsky at ext. 133 or our Evaluation Coordination, Wilma Perez at ext. 136.  

Administrative: 

Once again, with our recent contract we have extended our EI services to: 
· Service Coordination for the Bronx borough

· Evaluations for Queens, Manhattan and the Bronx boroughs
· Home-Community Based Therapeutic Services for Queens, Manhattan and the Bronx boroughs

· Facility-Based Therapeutic Services for the Bronx in our renovated facility at the above address

· Group Therapy (ST, OT, etc.) for the Bronx in our renovated facility at the above address
Please let your parents and SCs of the children on your caseload know about our availability to provide these services. As many of the parents and SCs are looking for better service by SC, Evaluators, etc. as it is a parent’s choice to select a Service Coordinator or Evaluation Site.
In addition,  please contact our HR department if you would like to extend services you are providing for us as well as do not hesitate to refer new therapists to us for a referral fee of $100. 
We appreciate your patience and admire your dedication to your clients. Please do not hesitate to contact me at the above number ext. 104 in the event you need to discuss any information provided in the this newsletter. 
Sincerely, 

 __________________
Janet Reznik
Program Director

